MINUTES OF THE

MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

January 16, 2013
Visit the MAC website at ct.gov/MAC

Ram Aberasturia, MAC Chair, called the meeting to order at 9:15 a.m. and thanked those in attendance for their participation.  
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting of December 19, 2012 were distributed electronically via the list serv.  A motion was made and unanimously passed to approve the minutes, as submitted.
Treasurer’s Report 

The Treasurer’s report was distributed electronically via the list serv.  Claudia Helfgott, Treasurer, reported that the balance was unchanged and was $2,141.89 as of December 31, 2012.  The Treasurer’s report was accepted unanimously, as submitted.

Committee Reports 

Credentials.  Ellen Carter advised, via e-mail of January 15, 2013, that there have not been any changes in MAC membership reported since our last meeting.

Old Business
Speakers and Logistics.   There was nothing to report at this time.  
Web content/Communications/Orientation Committee.  There was nothing to report at this time.
Legislative Committee.  There was nothing to report at this time.

Managers Day 2013 Planning Committee.  There was nothing to report at this time. 
Other Old Business.  There was no other Old Business.  

New Business

Report from Cost Savings Committee.  Barbara Spear and Ram reported on the efforts of the cost savings committee.  Many suggestions were submitted from within MAC’s membership, as well as from managers at large in response to the list serv solicitation.  Some of the suggestions were of a statewide nature, and some were agency-specific.  The degree of detail associated with the suggestions varied considerably.  The officers were encouraged by the Office of Policy and Management to consolidate the suggestions and submit the the summary as soon as possible, in light of the work to finalize the Governor’s proposed budget.  Although   
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the committee had planned to do more “homework” to analyze the feasibility and cost/benefit of the suggestions, this was not possible in light of the short turn-around time.  The submission went to OPM on Monday, January 14.  Ram made a follow-up call to OPM yesterday and the feedback was very positive.  Staff at OPM will conduct a cost-benefit analysis, as needed.  This will be an ongoing piece of work.  Ram is sharing the document via e-mail with Mark Ojakian.
Salary Compression.  In May, 2012, DAS had produced a report on issues related to managerial compensation in state government.  The report was prepared for internal discussion purposes only.  It was intended to serve an informational purpose to begin a dialogue with Administration officials regarding managerial compensation issues.  The report does not describe state policy and does not set out an Administration position as to any potential action related to these issues.  It is our understanding that the report was shared with officials in the Governor’s Office, but it was not heretofore provided to MAC.  

Recently, DAS was in receipt of a request for the report under the Freedom of Information Act, and the report was released to the requester.  OPM understood that MAC would be continuing to discuss managerial compensation issues on its agenda, and that MAC will continue to be proactive.  As discussed with OPM, MAC will be reaching out to legislative leadership, on our own time and as private citizens, and will continue to advocate for increments effective July 1, 2013.  

Arbitration Award on Changes to Longevity Payments.  SEBAC filed a grievance related to changes in longevity payments.  The matter was arbitrated as Case # S-14, in which the issue at hand was whether the longevity sacrifices required of managers pursuant to the 2011 budget crisis at least equaled the sacrifices required of collective bargaining employees in those units that ratified agreements consistent with the SEBAC 2011 Revised Agreement.  In denying the grievance, the arbitrator concluded that the sacrifices required of managers were larger than those required of collective bargaining employees in those units that ratified agreements consistent with the SEBAC 2011 Revised Agreement.  This ruling provides further documentation for discussion of managerial inequities.
Other New Business.  Congratulations and thanks are extended to Claudia Helfgott, who is retiring on January 31.  Since this will leave a vacancy in the position of Treasurer, pursuant to the By-Laws, Ram is calling for a special election to be held.  Nominations are to be submitted to Tom Crafa, with a copy to Elise Kremer, by close of business this Friday, January 18.  Tom will prepare a ballot, to go out via the list serv, with a vote to be taken on next Wednesday, January 23.  Tom and Elise will discuss the logistics off-line.  Debi Freund expressed her interest in being a candidate for the Treasurer position.  Anyone else with an interest should e-mail Tom and Elise as soon as possible.    
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:57 a.m.  The list of those in attendance at the January 16, 2013 meeting is attached below and is hereby made a part of these minutes.  

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 20, 2013 at 9:00 a.m. in Conference Room A at the Department of Transportation.  There will be no guest speaker.
Respectfully submitted,

Elise Kremer
MAC Secretary

MAC Representative for the

Department of Public Health
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Agency
Name

Rep/Alt/Guest

Banking
Claudia Helfgott, Treasurer
R



Children and Families
Debi Freund
R
Children and Families
Domingo Lazu
G

Consumer Protection
Elisa Nahas, Vice-Chair
R

Education
Deb Paradis
A
Energy and Environmental Protection
Marcia Bonitto
G

Insurance
Barbara Spear
R

Insurance
Mark Murphy
A

Labor
Ram Aberasturia, Chair
R

Mental Health and Addiction Services
Tom Zaprzalka
G

Public Health
Elise Kremer, Secretary
R

Revenue Services
Tom Crafa
R
Transportation
Wanda Seldon
R
Transportation
Nancy Malinguaggio
G

